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INT. – BASEMENT – AFTERNOON
KEVIN is working diligently at his computer, same clothes as 
previous episode. JESSICA, also in same clothes, stomps down 
the basement stairs.

JESSICA
What in the hell was that?

OPENING CREDITS
KEVIN

What?
JESSICA

You finally, finally show up at a 
meeting after all these months, and 
then you just leave?

KEVIN turns away from her.
KEVIN

It’s hard…
JESSICA

No shit, it’s hard. But I didn’t 
think you’d give up so easily.

KEVIN
It’s not easy.

JESSICA
It sure seems like it.

KEVIN
Well, everything’s not always what 
it seems.

JESSICA
What is that supposed to mean?

KEVIN
It means I’m trying, in my own way. 
Maybe it’s not your way, but that 
doesn’t make it wrong.

JESSICA
Really? Strangers are willing to 
risk their lives to go get your 
father back, and you can’t even get 
into the discussion?



KEVIN
(quietly)

I didn’t ask them to.
JESSICA

You didn’t have to ask. They’ve all 
lost people to Joe. They know what 
he’s capable of. They have 
compassion for their fellow human 
beings. Remember that, compassion?

KEVIN
That’s not fair.

JESSICA
What’s not fair is your radio 
silence and absolute lack of 
participation. Do you remember the 
night we ran away?

KEVIN
Of course I do.

JESSICA
You were already packed. You 
already knew about Joe. You were 
living with him and you still 
managed to escape. You had his 
number. What happened to that man?

KEVIN
I’m right here.

JESSICA
Are you? Because I don’t see it. 
All I see now is a coward who won’t 
face reality and won’t lift a 
finger to help himself, let alone 
anybody else.

KEVIN
If that’s how you feel…

JESSICA
(after a beat)

What?
KEVIN

Nothing.
JESSICA

No, I want you to finish the 
sentence. If that’s how I feel, 
then what?
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KEVIN turns towards her.
KEVIN

It was stupid. I shouldn’t have 
said that.

JESSICA
Kevin, is the fact that we're on 
the run together the only reason 
you're still with me?

KEVIN
No.

JESSICA
That’s what it feels like.

KEVIN stands and tries to put his arms around her, but she 
pulls away.

KEVIN
Jess, I love you. You and my father 
are the only two people I have in 
this world. Everything I do is to 
protect you. I would be lost 
without you.

JESSICA
Then why are you hiding away, even 
from me, all day, every day?

KEVIN
I can’t tell you yet.

JESSICA
(not believing)

You can’t tell me?
KEVIN

Not yet. I… I promise it’s for a 
good reason. I do. I trust you, 
please trust me. Believe that I’m 
not sitting out of the fight, and 
believe that I am looking out for 
you.

JESSICA
I don’t see how that’s possible.

KEVIN
Jess, please…
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JESSICA
Don’t 'Jess please' me. I already 
lost a husband and a child to Joe. 
The way you act… if Joe came here, 
came after you, would you even move 
to save yourself? Or would you just 
let him take you?

KEVIN
If I was ready to give up, I’d 
drive back to Madison tonight and 
go right to him. I’m not giving up, 
Jess. Whatever it looks like, I 
swear I’m not.

JESSICA
Then you need to start showing it. 
You don’t have to tell me 
everything, but you have to be 
involved. You can’t just sit in 
this cave. You can’t just ignore 
me. You have to show me there’s 
some spirit left in you, Kevin 
Clupe. I need to see that. If not, 
I can’t keep doing this with you.

KEVIN
All right. I will.

JESSICA
Really?

KEVIN
Yes.

JESSICA
You’ll start coming to meetings and 
participating in the discussion? 
And stay the entire time?

KEVIN
I… Isn’t there another way I can 
prove myself to you?

JESSICA
(firmly)

No.
KEVIN

Then… OK. I’ll do it.
JESSICA

Seriously?
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KEVIN
Yes, seriously. Whether you believe 
me or not, I love you, Jessica 
Mason.

ENDING CREDITS
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